Salford City Council - Record of Decision

Title: GRANT OF GROUND LEASE IN LAND AT FRANKLIN STREET/HAMPDEN GROVE, ECCLES TO BARTON ATHLETIC CLUB (SHACKLADY’S GYM)
I, Councillor David Lancaster, Lead Member for Property, in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Paragraph K 7(a) of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby 

a. Note the current position in respect of Barton Athletic Club’s temporary occupation of premises at Dorning Street and the rate of progress made by the Club towards delivery of their new premises;

b. Approve the terms of the proposed disposal of land at Franklin Street/Hampden Grove to Barton Athletic Club by the grant of a 99 year lease on completion of building works;

c. Approve the disposal of land at less than market value, with the attributed land value to be input as the City Council’s contribution to the funding of the scheme, subject to an appropriate funding package being secured by Barton Athletic Club to enable the scheme to progress and conditional on the future use of the site solely by Barton Athletic Club for use as a community sports facility.   
The Reasons are: To assist Barton Athletic Club in securing a permanent relocation site in the Eccles area from which to deliver a new community sports facility and associated works.



Assessment of Risk: Medium– Failure to secure a permanent replacement site for Barton Athletic Club will potentially impact the Club’s ability to secure funding. The temporary accommodation that Barton Athletic Club currently occupies at Dorning Street is required as part of primary school redevelopment proposals in Eccles. If current target dates for this redevelopment are met there is a very tight timetable for delivery of the new Club facility to enable Barton Athletic Club to vacate the Dorning Street premises. If Barton Athletic Club are unable to meet this timetable options for alternative temporary accommodation for the Club will need to be considered to ensure that the proposed primary school redevelopment is not compromised. The Club are likely to look to the Council to assist in this site search.
 

The source of funding is: There are no funding implications for the City Council, other than the loss of a potential receipt from the sale of the land. It is proposed that any value attributable to the land be treated as the City Council’s contribution towards delivery of the new facility, with Barton Athletic Club seeking to secure the balance of funding required to complete the proposed new-build themselves.
 

Legal Advice obtained: Yes. Norman Perry
(793 2535) 

Financial Advice obtained: Yes. Frank O’Brien (793 2585)
 

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process:

Report submitted to Property Lead Member Briefing on 12th April, 2010
Contact Officer:  
John Nugent (Urban Vision)
Tel No: 779 6072 

	*
This matter is also subject to consideration by the Lead Member for Customer and Support Services and, accordingly, has been referred to that Lead Member for a decision
	(

	
	

	
	

	
	

	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Sustainable Regeneration Scrutiny Committee
	(


Signed: Councillor David Lancaster

Lead Member for Property

Dated: 12th April, 2010
*
This decision was published on Monday, 12th April, 2010.
*
This decision will come in force on Tuesday, 20th April, 2010 unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

